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Shutford Parish Annual Parish Meeting 

Wednesday 8th May at 7.00pm in Shutford Village Hall 

The meeting commenced at 7.00pm 

Present: Cllrs Debbie Pitt, Helen Nixseaman, Ashley Taylor, Carolyn Rann, Sandy Forrester and David Best, 

Parish Clerk. Also present were 9 members of the public. 

Apologies for absence: Cllr George Reynolds, Tom Parrish 

19/010 Minutes of the last meeting: It was RESOLVED that the minutes of the last Annual Parish 
Meeting held on 9th May were a correct record and signed (unanimous).  
 

19/011 Chair’s Report: The Chair gave a detailed report on the activities of the Parish Council which are 

attached to the minutes 

19/012 
19/012/1 
19/012/2 
 

Open Forum for Parishioners:  
New Bus Service – A parishioner reported that the new bus service to the village is due to 
commence on3rd June but to date no timetable has been received. The case was made that it is 
difficult to drive into Banbury where the traffic is very congested. There is a need to encourage 
Shutford residents and neighbouring villages to use the bus otherwise it could be withdrawn. The 
bus is subsidised by Warwickshire County Council 
Dairyground – One parishioner commented that the Dairyground should not be referred to as a 
playground as it is an open space. Another parishioner commented that it was a great 
achievement to have received grants for the playground. 
 

 
 
There being no other business, the meeting closed at 7:12pm 
 
 
 


